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Janowiak, Steve J - DNR

From: Janowiak, Steve J - DNR
Sent: Monday, August 26, 2019 3:42 PM
To: 'Jason Powell'
Subject: RE: Arlene's Inn

About the only ones I would add are due south at the intersection of Division & Hwy G.  But I’m only going by what I can 
see on googlemaps.  Otherwise . . . carry on. 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
Steve Janowiak 
Phone: (715)421-7850 
Steve.Janowiak@wisconsin.gov 
 

From: Jason Powell <jasonp@metcohq.com>  
Sent: Monday, August 26, 2019 8:02 AM 
To: Janowiak, Steve J - DNR <Steve.Janowiak@wisconsin.gov> 
Cc: Ron Anderson <rona@metcohq.com> 
Subject: FW: Arlene's Inn 
 
See Gina’s note below “I will provide a map and address of the homes/businesses when you are ready to sample”.  Here 
is a list I came up with for the six private wells to be sampled: 
 
Don Tiemon – New Private Well at N8649 CTH G 
 
Arlene’s Inn – Private Well at N8631 CTH G 
 
Town of Hendren – Private Well at W8107 Main St (if well exists and occupied) 
Owners of former bank property to the north and own entire block. 
 
Thomas M. Holmgreen – Private Well at W8123 Foster St (if well exists and occupied) 
Neighbor directly to the west 
 
James Kosick – Private Well at W8127 Foster St (if well exists and occupied) 
Neighbor two properties to the west 
 
Eloda Vollrath – Private Well at N8628 CTH G (if well exists and occupied) 
Neighbor directly east of Arlene’s Inn 
 
If you have a couple other possibilities in case some of these wells are inactive/or property is not occupied let us 
know.  Please feel free to modify how you see fit.   
 
We will also be planning to conduct up 3 SSVS locations within the Arlene’s Inn building located at N8631 CTH G. 
 
Any questions let me know. 
Thanks, 
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Jason Powell 
METCO - Staff Scientist 
jasonp@metcohq.com / 608.781.8879 
709 Gillette Street - Suite 3, La Crosse  WI 54603 
www.metcohq.com 
 
 
 

From: Keenan, Gina N - DNR <Gina.Keenan@wisconsin.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, October 25, 2018 3:27 PM 
To: Jason Powell <jasonp@metcohq.com> 
Cc: Ron Anderson <rona@metcohq.com> 
Subject: Arlene's Inn 
 
Jason, 
 
Ron asked me to provide you with the number of potable wells to be sampled and the number of vapor sampling ports 
for you to determine the costs you need to submit for approval under PECFA.  If Arlene’s Inn is 5000 feet or greater, 3 
sample ports need to be completed; if it is less than 5000 square , it would be a maximum of 2 ports (depending on the 
area).   
 
With regards to the number of potable wells, it will be a maximum of 6 wells.  It is likely that it might be less, as many 
houses in Willard are not inhabited.  I will provide you a map and address of the homes/businesses when you are ready 
to sample. 
 
Don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Thanks.  
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
Gina Keenan 

Hydrogeologist-Remediation & Redevelopment 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
Phone: 715-839-3765 
gina.keenan@wisconsin.gov 
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